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Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Dry July is a not-for-profit organisation determined to 
improve the lives of adults living with cancer through 
an online social community giving up booze for the 
month of July. 

Whether joining as a part of a team or as an individual, 
DJ's (Dry.July.er [dee-jay] noun: a person or team  
actively sponsored to participate in Dry July) take on 
the 31 days of July to raise funds and directly help 
adults living with cancer and their families to improve 
their quality of life. 

This year Dry July is proud to have on board thirty-four 
beneficiaries across Australia and New Zealand. The 
campaign operates a full circle fundraising model, 
which gives DJ's clarity on how beneficiary funds are 
used within each hospital. It is important to the Dry 
July Team to deliver an efficient, low-cost campaign, 
utilising online technology to minimise administration 
costs. 

Dry July is also a chance to raise awareness of      
individual drinking habits, the value of a balanced 
healthy lifestyle, a personal challenge, encourage 
positive change and an awareness of a healthy       
attitude to alcohol consumption. 

WWW.DRYJULY.COM 
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Community Life skills 
 

Over the past month, volunteers from the community 
have been spending an hour with the senior room class, 
teaching them skills that will be of use throughout their 
lives. 
 

Mrs Webster taught three of the girls how to create 
some beautiful floral art and thinks they all had the 
“creative touch!” 
 

Mrs Sanger, Mrs Barb Anderson and Mrs Dewar, made 
soup and sweet treats with their two groups of students. 
At the end of each session, the guests sat down to a meal 
of hot soup, bread and a sweet treat, all served up by the 
cooking students. 
 

Mrs Batchelor set up a highly researched and  
sophisticated worm farm, made from an old fridge, with 
her group of boys. The worms will provide the fertiliser 
for our school vegetable garden. 
 

Mrs Bignell came and taught a group of students some 
emergency skills and basic first aid. These students  
enjoyed having their heads, arms and legs bandaged up 
and acted out several scenarios, from snake bite to  
broken bones!  
 

The Senior Room have been running these sessions for 
the last few years and it is wonderful to have so many 
willing volunteers come to the school and share their 
skills. The students look forward to this yearly event. 
 

Thank you to all those who helped. 
 

Mrs Michelle Holmes 
Teacher 

CROSS COUNTRY TEAM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sarah Buckley, Mitchell Dewer, Haydn Guerini, 
Lewis Barritt and Grace Witham 

 

Last Friday a small group of our senior students 
travelled to Narrogin where they competed 
against 18 other schools in the interschool cross 
country event. As this was the first time  
Broomehill has competed in this event, it was a 
rather daunting prospect for us all. The students 
were brilliant and an absolute credit to their  
parents and school. They all completed the 
course successfully and their combined efforts 
resulted in Broomehill coming in equal 3rd from 
the seven smaller schools competing.  
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL‐TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 18 July 2013 commencing at 4.00pm in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all  
Council meetings. 

 

Works 
Residents will have noticed  construction works have 
come to a standstill on Tambellup West Road.   
Additional gravel is required to be stockpiled to  
complete  the widening  of  the  section,  prior  to  final 
trimming and sealing.  In the meantime the crew have 
moved over to Warrenup Rd, to carry out gravel  
resheeting of a 3km section, and then to Nookanellup 
Rd, again for gravel resheeting.   
Maintenance grading through June has been  
completed  in  the eastern part of  the  Shire, working 
from the north to the south. 
Footpaths on  India St  in Broomehill and Taylor St  in 
Tambellup were completed recently, and  
replacement street trees will be planted where  
appropriate.   

From the Council Meeting 
Council had a full program for the June meeting, with 
the presentation of the full suite of Integrated  
Planning documents by the relevant consultants 
(Asset Management Plan, Workforce Plan, Long Term 
Financial Plan and Corporate Business Plan),  
consideration of the draft budget and then the  
ordinary Council agenda.   The adoption of the  
Integrated Planning documents brings to completion 
the development of these plans as required by the 
Department of Local Government, and staff will now 
focus on the implementation of the  
recommendations and strategies from each of the 
plans.   
Council has scheduled a special meeting early in July 
to continue draft budget deliberations.    

Fire Control Officer Training 
 

Have you been elected to the position of Fire Control 
Officer for your brigade?  Or are you in line to take 
over in coming years as part of the brigade succession 
plan? 
We have been advised that the Department for Fire 
and Emergency Services is conducting training for 
present and upcoming Fire Control Officers on the 
following dates: 

• Borden on Wednesday 14th August  ‐ 
nominations to be submitted by 26th July 

• Kojonup on Monday 2nd September ‐ 
nominations to be submitted by 9th  

       August 
Any brigade member is welcome to nominate,  
however present Fire Control Officers are strongly 
encouraged to complete this training if they have not 
already done so.  For more information and  
nomination forms, please contact Pam at the Shire on 
98253555. 

Tambellup Independent Living Seniors  
Accommodation 
 

Well, it’s said nothing happens in a hurry in Local  
Government, and it appears the same can be said for 
the construction industry!  We are still waiting for the 
tender specifications for the units to be finalised, and 
have been assured they will be available in the very 
near future.  At that time, the project will be  
advertised for tender, and we look forward to turning 
the first sod to get the construction underway.  The 
designs for the new units are on display in the Shire 
office foyer for anyone interested. 
 
The inaugural meeting of the newly formed  
Independent Living Seniors Accommodation  
Committee was held on 24th June.  The committee 
comprises Councillors, Council staff and community 
representatives, and at the first meeting a range of 
issues were considered which related to overall  
management of the facility and the development of a 
high level management handbook.  Thank you to  
Barbara Groves and Liz Reynalds who have accepted 
positions on the committee as community  
representatives. 

Council Agendas and Minutes 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with a disability. 
Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 
 
Joanne Trezona 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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Tambellup Cemetery 
Work will be commencing shortly on the construction 
of a new niche wall at the Tambellup Cemetery, to 
replace the existing wall which is in a poor state of 
repair. 
The new niche wall will be located just inside the 
cemetery gates, and will be incorporated into a  
gazebo which will also provide some shelter from the 
elements at funerals. 
We are intending to contact people who have ashes 
of family members interred in the existing niche wall 
to advise of the program of works, however the 
works will not impact on the existing wall at any 
stage.  Transferring of ashes to the new wall will be 
carried out in consultation with family members at 
the appropriate time. 
We will also make contact with people who have  
reserved niches, to ensure their reservation is  
transferred over to the new wall. 
If you would like further information about the  
proposed works at the cemetery, please contact the 
Shire office. 

Council Website 
 
The Shire is committed to continually improving its 
services to ratepayers, resident and visitors to the 
Shire.  Part of this process is to consult with the users 
of particular services to obtain feedback, determine 
levels of satisfaction and consider any changes  
necessary to improve the service. 
We are currently seeking feedback from users of 
Council’s website ‐ www.shirebt.wa.gov.au.  The  
website was developed following the Shire  
amalgamation in 2008, and we would like to know 
your thoughts about its ease of use and the  
information presented. 
A very brief survey has been developed, and is  
available through the website ‐ follow the link on the 
home page.  We invite all residents to participate, 
and welcome your feedback.  
The survey will be open until Wednesday 31 July 
2013.  For more information about the survey please 
contact Pam at the Shire. 

Thumbs Down ‐ Vandalism 
To the people responsible for breaking off newly planted trees in the Tambellup town centre and  
upending rubbish bins throughout town ‐ we hope you are satisfied.  Yes, your efforts have been  
noticed, by shire staff, members of the public, and now the Police.   
It should be noted that the trees which have been destroyed were purchased as mature plants to  
provide immediate impact in town.  Many of these trees cost in the vicinity of $100+, and we were  
fortunate to be able to get them at a significantly reduced cost, however the fact remains that this 
cost, and the cost of replacement, is worn by the ratepayers of our shire.  We have just received advice 
that property damage of this nature is a chargeable offence. 
To the people responsible, upending rubbish bins is purely nuisance behaviour, and does not  
demonstrate any level of maturity, common sense, self respect, care or pride in your town.   
 
But wait ‐ there’s more!  The new garden in Broomehill has also been the target of some unwanted  
attention, with new plants being jumped on and destroyed.  Parks and gardens in our communities 
only exist to enhance the appearance and liveability of our towns, and Council’s parks and gardens 
staff go to great lengths to ensure our towns look great.  Again, damage like this is senseless and  
immature. 
Parents and carers, do you know where your young people are, what they are doing and who they are 
doing it with???? 
 
It is also disappointing to note the chain gate at the Broomehill Rubbish Tip continues to be damaged.    
The cost of this activity is again back to the community, not only for the repairs to the gate, but the use 
of the tip by  
people and businesses who are not residents of the Shire.  Council’s intent on installing the gate was to 
restrict the use of the tip to local residents, in an effort to prolong the lifespan of the site.  To the  
perpetrator, if you are a resident of the Shire, a Tip Access card will only cost you $22.00, available 
from either of the Shire offices.  If you are not a resident of the Shire, take your rubbish to your LOCAL 
tip! 
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Imperial Hotel Broomehill 
MIXED SOCIAL DARTS 

Thursday Evenings 
Please have names in by 7.00pm for the 

draw and a 7.30 start. 
Phone nominations ok—9824 1222 

$5 per player 
Includes light supper 

Prize for Winning and Runner Up teams 

 

Railway Station,  Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone:  98251542  Email: coralgreen@bigpond.com 

 

FABRIC CLEARANCE 
Patchwork Fabric clearance table from 

$5.00 per metre 
 

BEADS  SEQUINS AND FINDINGS SALE 
All packets of Beads and Sequins  

1/2 price 
 

All packets of Findings  
90 cents 

 
PATCHWORK/CRAFT DAY 

Our  next Patchwork/Craft day will be 
on the 20th July at the Tambellup  

Business Centre starting around 9 am.  
Tea and Coffee provided, bring your own 
lunch.  Contact us for more information.  
Everyone welcome even if its just for a 

cuppa and a chat. 

 

Cancer Survivors 
and people still  

having treatment 
only.   

On the 18th July 2013 you are  
invited to the Henry Jones Building 
for a chat with people who are in 
the same situation as yourselves.  

 
Tea and coffee can be purchased if 

required. 
 

For more information contact:  
Lynn Dilley on 98241123  

Helen Bignell on 98241270 

Council Elections 
Council elections will be held in October this 
year, with four positions on Council becoming 
vacant.  If you have ever considered serving your 
community through this avenue, and would like 
to find out more about the role, you are  
encouraged to contact any of the serving  
Councillors, or alternatively, the Chief  
Executive Officer, who can provide more  
information. 

Tambellup Sports Pavilion Upgrade 
Thank you to everyone who provided feedback 
with regard to the proposal to upgrade the  
Tambellup Sports Pavilion, either through the 
survey or directly to the consultants.  The  
Feasibility Study has been completed, and will be 
considered by Council in the near future.  Once a 
direction for the project has been determined, 
more information will be made available to the 
community. 
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Tambellup Health Centre 

Dr Wole clinic  
10 & 24 JULY 

Please note:- Appointments can be 
booked from 9am—11am.  

Drop in clinic from 11am—1.30pm. 

 

Please phone 9825 1101 for  

appointments or more information 

 

Tambellup Agricultural  
Society  

next meeting on Tuesday 9th July at 
10am, Tambellup Resource Centre.  
Any enquiries can be made to Cheryl 

Chambers on 0487 635 538.  
ALL WELCOME  

Tea and coffee provided 

Broomehill CWA 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th 

July at 11:30am in the Broomehill Museum  
office.  

Everyone is welcome to join our little gathering. 
Bring along you favourite winter recipe. 
Inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 0488944416 
or Edna 98241208. 
 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th 

July at 10:00am in the Museum office.  
Community members are most welcome to come 
and join us help preserve our history. 
Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or 
Carole – 98241354 or 0488944416 or email 
broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 
 
 

Catholic Churches Mass Timetable  
Our Lady of Fatima, Broomehill  

– Saturday 13th July at 6pm. 
Saint Michael’s, Tambellup  

– Saturday 6th & 20th July at 6pm. 
Inquiries phone Fr Peter Njau 98241675 or 
0437841173 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

July 14th—9.30am 
July 28th— 9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
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Congratulations 
David Thomas  

at his Citizenship Ceremony at the Broomehill 
Town Hall on Monday 24th June. 

 TAMBELLUP AGRICULTURAL 
SOCIETY 

SHOW DAY, SAT 12TH OCTOBER 
2013 

SCARECROW  
COMPETITION 

 

1 entry each, open to clubs, 
schools and families. 

 

1st PRIZE $100 
2nd PRIZE $50 
3rd PRIZE $25 

 

All entry forms are to be in by 
Friday 4th October. 

Scarecrows to be in at Town Hall 
by 9am Show Day. 

 

Please include and empty tissue 
box for the public to place their 

votes in. 
Chairs will be provided for your 

scarecrows or you can supply 
your own stand (star pickets) 

 

Votes to be counted at 2pm 
 

Enquiries and entry forms to Cheryl  
Chambers on 0487 635 538 

 

Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 
Maintenance Grading Map 
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cdo 
blog  

 
Welcome to this month's edition of 
the Talk Sporting Clubs E-
Newsletter Club Development  
Officer blog. Everyone is welcome 

to subscribe, so please forward this month's edition to 
your committee and members of your club. Also, click on 
this link to take you to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
website or Shire of Kojonup website where you can see 
more information on what’s happening in your sporting 
community, find forms and documents. 
 
Last month we had an overwhelming repose from people 
wanting to attend the Grant Writing Made Easy  
Workshop. The Course was extremely successful and we 
were fortunate enough to have the Department of Sport 
& Recreation and Lotterywest make presentations on 
their grant rounds. 
 
I attended two Professional Development days recently 
which were held at Department of Sport & Recreation, 
Perth. 
 
I have been working closely with helping schools get  
involved with the Department of Sport & Recreation  
supported program Active After Schools. This is a great 
initiative as this program encourages children to get  
active after school at the same time exposing them to 
many types of sports. 
 
Work continues with a club to get their Flood Lighting 
Project off the ground. Therefore, if you have any ques-
tions on how I can help your club with Flood Lighting 
please give me a call. 
 
As you may have noticed, my surname name has 
changed so please note that the CDO has not changed, 
just the name! Enjoy the winter sporting season! 
 
Amelia Simpson 
Club Development Officer 
  

FEEL FREE TO CONTACT ME! 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup P 
9825 3555  
Shire of Kojonup P 9831 2400 
M 0417 484 619 
 

And what a day it was ‐ the  
community  planting  day  held  in 
Broomehill  last  September  to 
plant  the  new  garden,  located 
between  the  Imperial Hotel  and 
the Broomehill Hall. 
  
Council is now seeking community input to  
officially  name  the  garden.    It  is  proposed  the 
name  should  reflect    historical  relevance  to 
Broomehill.   
Your  comments  and  suggestions  for  suitable 
names are invited, and should be made in writing 
to the Shire by Monday 15th July 2013. 
 
Submissions  should  be  marked  ’Attention  Judy 
Stewart’ and  can be: 

•  faxed to 98251152; 
•  mailed  to  Shire  of  Broomehill‐Tambellup, 
46‐48 Norrish St Tambellup 6320; 

• emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au; or 
• hand delivered to either office 

 
Council  will  consider  all  submissions  at  its 
monthly meeting on Thursday 18th July 2013.   
 
We look forward to your input.  For more  
information, please contact Judy Stewart,  
Manager Corporate Services, on 98253555. 

REMEMBER THIS DAY????  
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Look to us for the 
best wool marketing options 
• Private and consignment sales of bags, butts, single bales and 

small lots 
• Payment within 48 hours of processing 
• Any quality and quantity 
• Farm pickup available 
• Open by appointment 
• Depots at Landmark Katanning, Landmark Gnowangerup and 

Landmark Tambellup 
 
Located at Tambellup Business Centre, Tambellup West Road,  
Tambellup, WA 6320.  
Contact Mark Zadow on 0439 945 955 or your local Landmark 
branch manager. 
 
landmark.com.au 

 
Card afternoons are held every 

Wednesday afternoon in Tambellup 
PLACE: Tambellup CWA Hall 

TIME: 1.30pm to 4.00pm or later 
COST: $3.00 

Games played are Bridge, Bolivia, 
Frustration and others, or please bring 

your own. 
EVERYBODY WELCOME 

For more info, ring Len King on  
9825 1135. 

 

BROOMEHILL 

RESIDENTS 

Newspapers now available  
from Henry Jones Winery  

and Cafe. 

 

CUSTOMER SERVICE OFFICER 
 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a team-orientated  
person to fill the full-time position of Customer Service Officer  
predominantly based at our Tambellup Office. 
 
The position primarily deals with motor vehicle licensing, cash receipting, 
records, and other general enquiries and is required to provide  
occasional support to other members of the administration team. While 
Local Government experience is preferred it is not essential; however, 
the ability to work effectively in a small but busy team is a must.  
 
Please contact Judy on 08 9825 3555 or mcs@shirebt.wa.gov.au  for an  
information package - applications will be accepted until the close of 
business on Friday, 12th July 2013. 
 
Joanne Trezona 
Chief Executive Officer 
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DID  YOU  KNOW . . . 
 Messy Play is like food for the brain!!!! 

“Messy Play” adds to your child's sensory play experiences.  Sensory play  
stimulates childrens senses of sight, sound, smell, touch, taste, balance and  

movement. 
Children need sensory input to help the brain build pathways for normal  

development. 
 
You don’t have to do finger painting to do messy play!!! (I know some of you hate it).  The easiest messy play 
of all is MUD.  Mix it, squish it, pat it, dig in it, add more water, warm water, more sand, make mud cakes, etc 
etc.  Get feet in there too! 
Here is a recipe for ‘magic mud’ that some kids enjoyed at our messy play workshop: 
Make mud,  
Add to cake or muffin tins 
Mix in magic ingredient (bicarb soda) 
Add a few drops of powder paint of food colouring on top 
Mum or Dad (or Nan) to slosh some vinegar on top and… 
Tadaaaa—magic mud!!!  A bit more of a mix by the mini chef will make it bubble for a bit longer. 
 
Here’ s another  recipe for parents to try and then have fun playing with with their kids. 

FLUBBER  
Two cups Glue (white craft glue/PVA) 
Food Coloring  
Four tablespoons Borax (from the laundry  section in the supermarket) 
Warm water  
In one bowl mix in 1 1/2 cups of warm water, Glue, and food coloring. In a separate bowl mix in Borax with 1 1/3 
cup of warm water. 
Pour the glue mixture into the borax mixture.  
What can you do with Flubber? 

Stretch and shape it...Roll it into a rope...Bounce it...Squish it 

Add different colours, scents (from food  
essence) and textures to your play dough. 

Rice is great for 
making a “Sensory 
tub”.  Here the  
Kids, Mums & Dad are 
having fun with 
scoops and funnels,  
animals and prickly 
balls.  Add any  
objects with  
different shapes and 
sizes and textures—
make sure they  
are large enough they 
can’t Be swallowed. 

Fun with 
shaving 
cream—
great to 
play with 
at bath 
time 
too!!! 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        11                        
  



12                                                                               BT TIMES 
  

 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        13                        
  

KATANNING AND DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB NOTES 
 
Members and friends of the Katanning and Districts Garden Club gathered at Emerald Garden Bed & Breakfast, 
the home of Roxaine O’Toole for the AGM on Tuesday 11th June. This was followed the judging of the monthly 
competition, afternoon tea and a walk around Roxaine’s extensive garden. 
 
Election of officers was conducted. Gerry Watson accepted re-nomination as president. Pam Garlick was happy 
to continue as vice president likewise Ailsa Thomas her retained her position as secretary. Irene Matthews  
continues as the club treasurer while Anne Rees and Karen Bessell–Browne are the official recorders for 2013 -
14. Ailsa Thomas is the public relations officer. 
 
Points were tallied for the annual competitions and gift vouchers awarded to the winners. 
Floral Art: 1st Gerry Watson (17pts);   2nd Helen Bignell (12pts) 
Flowers:    1st   Bess Parrott (13pts); 2nd Ailsa Thomas (12pts) 
Tree or Shrub:  1st Pam Garlick (15 pts); 2nd (equal) Ailsa Thomas & Bess Parrott. (10 pts each) 
My Best Flower:  1st (equal) Bess Parrott & Ailsa Thomas (18pts each) On count back awarded to Bess 
Parrott for most 1st & 2nd placings. 
Fruit or Vegetable:  1st Anne Rees (19 pts); 2nd Margaret Wise (4pts) 
Pot Plant or Hanger: 1st Ailsa Thomas (29 pts); 2nd Bess Parrott (12pts) 
Most Points Overall: 1st Ailsa Thomas (69 pts); 2nd Bess Parrott (59 pts) 
It was noted Bess Parrott had entered all categories over the 12 months – a brilliant effort, Bess! 
 
President Gerry Watson presented her annual report which revealed membership of the club remains the same 
as the previous year and that it continues to be a happy interactive and encouraging club. Membership remains 
at $10 and new members are always welcome.  Members have appreciated visiting various local gardens and also 
several lovely gardens in Albany. Special thanks to D&K Nursery, Arts & Crafts and members for making their 
venues/homes available for meetings. 
 
The 2012 Katanning Show was a success. The special exhibit for the ‘Year of the Farmer’ was well supported 
and attracted a great deal of interest. Appreciation is expressed to Gary Quarmby Multiparts, Katanning for 
sponsoring this special section. 
The club has successfully applied to once again hold the Iris Championship at the 2013 Katanning Show. The 
Show schedule is already available at various outlets around Katanning so pick up a copy and plan what you may 
be able to enter in the show this year. 
 
HINTS: It’s time to tidy up your garden; do some book reading and check out your pot plants. Prune roses in 
July. Plant some spring plants amongst your bulbs for a carpet of colour. Happy gardening! 
 
For more info re the Garden Club feel free to contact Gerry Watson 9821 1648 or Ailsa Thomas 9821 1828. 
The club meets at 1:30pm on the second Tuesday of the month at various venues. 
 
SJBrokenshire….per favour Ailsa Thomas               
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BROOMEHILL HOCKEY 
We have had some good games over the 
last few weeks. D Grade continue their 
winning run and C Grade have had a couple 
of wins under their belts now. 
 
On the June long weekend the CGS teams 
performed wonderfully at the Bunbury 
Carnival and from that 6 players from 
Broomehill got selected to participate in 
the regional try outs in Albany and  
Narrogin. Well done to Jaydon Taylor, 
Lewis Barritt and Danielle Perkins and  
Casey Perkins for getting chosen to  play in 
the regional side during the July holidays.  
 
State Championships is also held during 
the holidays and quite a few of our players 
will be travelling to Perth to take part and 
maybe get selected for state try outs.  
 
Good luck to all who are going up for both 
carnivals. 
 
Only 1 more fixture before the school  
holidays and then there is the Challenge 
Cup and all the carnivals in Perth. 
Good luck to all teams participating. 

Results –  
25/5/13 
D Grade BH v Tambellup won by Broomehill 4-0 
Goal Scorers – Zac McAndrew – 3 
                       Lewis Barritt – 1 
 
C Grade  BH v Katanning won by Broomehill 5-0 
Goal Scorers – Zac McAndrew – 1 
                       Nicolo Guazzelli –1 
                       Adam Taylor – 1 
                       Jayden Taylor – 1 
                       Bec Drake-Brockman – 1 
 
8/6/13 
D Grade BH v Woodanilling won by Broomehill 5-0 
Goal Scorers – Lewis Barritt – 2 
                       Zac McAndrew – 2 
                       Tyson Evans – 1 
C Grade BH v Tambellup won by Broomehill 4-0 
Goal scorers – Jaydon Taylor – 1 
                       Bec Drake-Brockman – 1 
                       Lewis Barritt – 1 
                       Danielle Perkins – 1 
 
15/6/13 
D Grade BH v Kojonup Orange won by Brooemhill 4-0 
Goal scorers – Shanika Taylor –1 
                       Lewis Barritt – 2 
                       Zac McAndrew – 1 
C Grade BH v Woodanilling won by Woodanilling 4-1 
Goal scorer – Adam Taylor – 1 
 
22/6/13 
D Grade – BH v Katanning won by Broomehill 5-1 
Goal scorers – Emily Perkins – 2 
                       Lewis Barritt – 1 
                       Zac McAndrew – 2 
C Grade – BH v Katanning won by Broomehill 7-1 
Goal scorers – Jaydon Taylor – 5 
                       Bec Dake-Brockman – 1 
                       Adam Taylor – 1 

 

BABY DWARF 
LOP RABBITS 
White with black  

markings 
2 remaining 

$15.00 ea 
9824 1354 

Available at Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
Phone Carole 9824 1354 or 0488 944 416 

Wardrobe, 2 door, wooden, 
$3.00 
Dressing table with large mirror, 2 
doors, 1 drawer, wooden, $4.00 
Touch Lamp, $2.00 
Doona cover with 2 pillow cases, 
king size, satin, blue tones, $7.00 
Mattress protectors, various sizes, 
wool or synthetic, from $2.00 ea 

Datsun & Nissan 2 & 4 wheel 
drive 1970-1987 shop manual 
.50c  
Child’s bed back support pillow, 
purple, $3.00 
Jackets and jumpers, various 
sizes, wool or synthetic, from 
$2.00 
Books, Novel etc from .20c each 
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ATTENTION LOCAL BUSINESSES 
**Do you advertise in the BT Times? 

**Would you like to advertise in the BT 
Times? 

**Is your advert outdated? Have details 
changed? Would you like to add some new 

information to your advert? 

Well.....SEND THROUGH YOUR 
CHANGES/ADDITIONS/DELETIONS! 

E: news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
F: 9825 1152 (Attn—BT Times) 

Or drop into the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 
shire office with your changes. 
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Training in software  
packages . 

Learn basic computer 
skills. 

Photo editing,  
Resume  writing. 

Internet, email and  
other IT services . 

One  on One or group 
training. 

 
ZITA BOYLE 
0408 612 019 
9824 1080 

perfecti t@live.com.au 

 

393 

RUSSSS 
 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

Tiny’s  
Shearing  
Service 

WORK WANTED! 
Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

The Petticoat Lane Op-shop: 42 India Street. 
Open Thursdays 1pm-3:30pm & the 1st  

Saturday 10am-12pm. ½ price specials and 
$5.00 bag of clothes, linen, household items, 
books, toys and more. 4kg bag cut rags $5.00 
each. Come along and pick up some winter 

woollies to keep you warm. 
Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs when 

you drive through Broomehill. 
After hours inquiries contact Carole 

98241354 or 0488944416.  

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  
SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 
Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

CAFE 
OPEN MONDAY—FRIDAY, 6AM—9AM 

Everything you need for first thing in the morning. Pop in 
and see us for a good start to your working day. 

Crumbed Sausages or Toasted Sandwiches to Fully 
Cooked Breakfasts or Cold Meat and Salad Rolls plus much 

more! All your favourite drinks, milk and juice. 

BROOMEHILL IMPERIAL HOTEL 
9824 1222 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 
drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  
0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 
 

Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 
0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 
Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 
 0427 857 552 
 Matt Pedersen 
 0428 929 751 

 

$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 

Trevor & Aileen 
27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 
Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

Kristy Boyle 

M: 0417 986 653 

T: 9825 1081 

E: kristy@jewelpani.com.au 

Beaded Balinese  

jewellery and gifts. 

Charm beads and Accessories 

W: www.jewelpani.com.au 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        23                        
  

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 
Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Great Southern Regional Business  

Association Inc 

T: 9881 3000 M: 0437 209 692 

E: gsrba@westnet.com.au 

OFFICE HOURS—10.00am – 3.00pm 

Monday to Friday 

WHEATBELT SOUTH 

Scott Ballantyne 

Manager 

 

Tambellup Post 
Cafe 

Janene and Peter 
9825 1169 

Mon—Fri 9-5 
(closed 12-1) 

Coffee, Biscuits and 
Slices.  

Dine in—Take away 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 
For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 
General Maintenance...... 
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Henry Jones  
Winery & Cafe 

Open Tuesday to  
Sunday for unique 

European tastes and  
fantastic local wines. 

9824 1513 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  
accommodation@denmark.com.au 

 

With fire season is approaching— 

Slashing service also available! 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 
0428 251 177 

JAVE FASHION 

For all of your Dressmaking, Repairs 
or Alterations contact 

Bridal, Evening wear, Day wear (casual 
or tailored), Formals, Special Occasions 

or Mens Casual wear. 

JAN VESEY 9824 1405 

 

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
has moved!!! 

 
Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 
Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 
Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 
 
Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 
Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 
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WATER 
CARTING 

AVAILABLE 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK & 
FARM WORKS 

Your LOCAL people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and  
surrounds. 

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive Rates” 
House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post 
Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand 
and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability. 

Phone: Jacko or Anne 

0439 241 309 or 9824 1309 

Super Spreading, Mulesing, Grain Carting 

Broomehill  

Contractors 
Contact Kevin 

T: 9824 1218 M: 0427 961 810 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 
9824 1222 

OPEN:  

12noon 7 days  

COUNTER MEALS:  

12-2pm and 6-8pm 
 

Great Southern Hwy 

Broomehill 

 Broomehill Post Office and 
Hardware 

Not only do we have Australia Post products and Bill 
paying but we also have a range of  

stationary and hardware products, and if we don’t 
have it we will try our hardest to get it for you.  

 

 Give Murray, Susan or Colleen 
a call 98241246. 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 
46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 
PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 
Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 
 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 
Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

JULY 
 
4 BH CWA 
4 BH HISTORICAL MTG 
9 TA AG SOCIETY MTG 
15 BH GARDEN NAME DUE 
17 TA BUS CENTRE AGM 
18 COUNCIL MTG 
18 CANCER SURVIVORS 

CHAT 
20 PATCHWORK 
 


